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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Full Council held at the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 26th November 2013.             
Present     

                                      Mr B. Lamb                                Chairman of Council     
                                      Mr M. Benson                             Mr R. Leithall                             

  


  Mrs H. Boot-Handford               Mr R. Maycock   
                                      Mrs D.M.A. Chapman                Mr R. Piper   
                                      Mr P. Dennis     
                  Mrs H. Rogers    



  Dr N. Harmsworth

      Mr A. Sadleir




  Rev N. Law


      Mr K. Smith                                                                  
1254.  Declaration of Interest.
Mr Smith declared an interest in the Allotments. 
Mr Sadleir and Mr Benson declared an interest in the Bere Peninsula Community Plan.

1255. Chairman's Report.             
1. An excellent Remembrance Sunday and thank you all for attending.

2. Annual social on Saturday 8th February at Copper Penny Inn. Details in January.
3. Final Council Meeting of the year on Tuesday 17th December-social afterwards, details from the Clerk.

4. TAP Courses next year- preference survey (Mr Lamb handed out a survey form asking councillors to intimate their requirements.)
5. Due to the pressure on the office- There is an opportunity to directly inform Highways/Utilities if necessary. If you need to involve Clerk she prefers this direct phone or email to avoid delay and reduce committee time. DALC Advice!

6. Staff now participating in CILCA training and evaluation.

7. We hope final staff contract will be finalised by Christmas.

1256. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr Piper reported comments on Facebook regarding this Council. There are no pictures of Councillors how do we know who they are, where do we get minutes from.
Council needs to be more visible to the community. Discussions took place.

      It was agreed to organise photos of all Councillors; and ask Mr Slaughter to put them on the  

       website also Clerk to arrange a set in each notice board. Parishioners seeking this information to 

be directed to Council’s website.
2. Mr Benson. Repair work at Weir Quay: the original repair has been damaged again and the glow worm habitat has also been churned up again.

3. The Clerk received an email from the Secretary of the Carnival Committee seeking permission to use the Parish Hall car park for stalls on Victorian Evening, and they would also like the toilets left open later.

It was agreed to give permission for the use of the car park however Clerk to make it quite clear that no lighting is to be placed on the War Memorial.

4. The Clerk sought permission to pay the following accounts;

a. D. M. A. Chapman Travel Expenses P3 Workshop


27. 85

b. C. Malham Travel Expenses CILCA Training course.

42.17

c. Ricoh UK ltd Copier rental





92.17

d. B.A. Branch Royal British Legion Poppy Wreaths


63.50

e. Post Office Ltd S.W.W. B.A. Toilets



           167.00

f. P.M. Taylor Reimbursement for purchase drill and masonry bits   106.99

g. M. Patterson three days cover for toilets



 21.95

          Mr. Lamb proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1257. To approve & adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on 29th October and taken as read, to
          deal with matters arising.
Mr Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.
        
Mr Piper proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Dennis.
SO RESOLVED

1258. To approve and the minutes of Full Council held on 29th October as a true record and taken 
as read.
Mr Lamb proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.             
Matters Arising.

Minute 1213
The workman reported two large bags of dog faeces which have been dumped by the skip, whoever did this must have driven in.

The Clerk sought permission to padlock the main gate into the field. Mr Benson suggested securing the top opening of the skip with a lid.

Minute 1213(1190) The Clerk has contacted Horrabridge regarding road tax on the new mower.

Minute 1217
Mr Benson has spoken with HATTOC over the grit, they have said small amounts can be swept up and reused if we wish otherwise get rid of it.

SO RESOLVED

1259. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Footpaths & Environment meeting held on 5th 

November and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Mrs Chapman proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Maycock.
Matters Arising.

Minute 1221
The Clerk has spoken with Mr Willmott and asked him to fill the pot holes on Footpath 6 at the Hallowell House end.

Minute 1224(c) The Clerk has spoken with the workman and he stated there is a way marker right 

opposite as you walk past the bramble outcrop directing you in the right direction.

Minute 1225
Mrs Chapman attended the P3 Christmas Workshop and has given the Clerk the information sheets.

Mrs Chapman proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.

SO RESOLVED
1260. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Precept meeting held on   
         the 5th November and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.        
Rev N. Law proposed approval, seconded by Mr Benson.

Mr Lamb felt that keeping the precept the same as last year is particularly outstanding on the running of the Council, in actual fact there is a slight reduction, credit must go to the staff.
When the final figure is set an article to be placed in the Bere Link giving details of the Precept.

Rev Law proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Lamb.
SO RESOLVED

1261. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces meeting held on the 12th November and 
         taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Mr Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Maycock.       
Matters Arising.
Minute 1231.
Mr Benson asked if all were in favour of the press announcement drafted by Mrs King for the Cycle Track. All agreed and felt she should go ahead with the funding bid.
Minute 1234.
Mr Benson stated the proposed date for clearing the play park area by the Tamar Community Trust is the 11/18 January subject to Council’s approval that the workman will remove the black bags.
Minute 1235.
The post & padlock is being reinstated which will limit the width of the entrance for pedestrians only at Bere Ferrers Recreation Field.

Mr Leithall proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.         
SO RESOLVED

1262. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on the 19th   

November and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Rev Law proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.

Matters Arising.

Minute 1239.
The Rev Law presented the findings on the War Memorials which is bound with and forms part of these minutes. After discussions it was agreed to accept Rev Law’s proposal that quotes be obtained for repointing of both memorials and re painting of all the letterings. If the Council felt they could contribute 25% of the cost, then an application to be made for a grant to help with the costs; that the work be carried out in late spring 2014 to allow time for the grouting to weather.

I would propose that no action is taken to create a fence around the Bere Alston War Memorial.

Minute 1241 Mr. Barnes has been and inspected the Youth Hut and has gone away to find cost of removal.


Mr. Lamb proposed Council give delegated powers to Chairman of Council, Chairman of F. & G. P. and the Clerk to dispose of the building at no cost to Council, seconded by Mr. Piper.


Rev. Law proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.

SO RESOLVED
1263. Internal Audit.

Mrs. Chapman and Mr. Dennis carried out the internal audit; all was satisfactory.
1264. Reports from Mr. Benson on West Devon Borough Council, and West Devon Borough Council’s     

T18 plan. 
(a) Mr. Benson gave a report on West Devon Borough Council which is bound and forms part of these minutes.

(b) Mr. Benson gave a report on the T18 Transformation Programme for W.D.B.C. which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.

(c) The Chairman of Council invited Cllr. Robin Musgrave to add any further comments on the T18. Mr. Musgrave has concerns, as a practice they are weary on services being given by W.D.B.C. they are struggling to keep up. Long term technology based may benefit.

Mr. Dennis progress needs to be made with telephone systems, a lot of people have problems with local dialect and speech impediments I find it most annoying to get to areas in West Devon and South Hams.

Mr. Sadleir the context of T18 Transformation because of constraints are great radical solutions.
1265. Report on letter Re Woolacombe Road and County Highways.
Mr Lamb gave a resume of the letter and asked Councillors for their thoughts; Mr Sadleir felt it was very clearly put together.
Mr Benson attended a briefing with D.C Highways and they have criteria to follow.
It was felt that Mr Lamb should write back to Jamie Holland and request a site meeting explaining our concerns.

1266. Correspondence.

1. Cllr Robin Musgrave Tamar Valley AONB draft management plan.

    
“I expressed strong reservations at the lack of overall benefits that local residents enjoy from living in an AONB area. I feel with a new management plan being prepared, we have the opportunity to address this situation. I would be very interested in attending any meeting in the event that the Council is intending.”  Refer to F&GP.
2. PCSO Greenwood
Crime Report-The following crimes occurred in the Bere Peninsular from Wednesday 20th October 2013:-
2 x theft from a motor vehicle-2 of them are linked to the same person-i.e. a windscreen wiper removed.

1x theft of Registration Plate which was taken from a car parked at a garage in the Yelverton area.

4 x Assault-all linked to the same establishment-no need for MOPs to be concerned.
1 x Assault-Domestic related.

Re the damage to the Primary School, several people were spoken to, 2 admitted to the offence and are being dealt with appropriately.

4 offenders have admitted to burglary to a local shop, all are again being dealt with through the Youth Referral System.

1 youth has admitted to damaging one of the cars in the Parish Hall Car Park.

3. DALC Training & Events update.

Rising to the challenge Monday 9th December. The day will cover the Rights to Bid and Challenge, with a meeting of neighbourhood planning, the essentials of community engagement; and a session on business planning to support projects small and large.

4. Office of the Police & Crime Commission.   
Tony Hogg’s Quarterly Report.

5. DCC Highways   Highway’s Safety Awareness Training for Town & Parish Councils.

6. For Information   WDBC Town & Parish Voice, DCC Community News Round Up.

        WDBC News Release- “Get your dog micro chipped for free. The Roadshow in

        Hatherleigh and Belstone to offer the service to anyone who comes along with their

        dog."



1267. Questions from any members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
(1) Mr Lansdell
asked if he could have the definition of bombarding re minute 1226 Footpaths & 

                              Environment on the Emergency Plan updates. He felt that this is over the top 



phraseology.



Mr Benson stated Mr Lansdell has put a piece in the Bere Link re the updates on the 



Emergency Plan.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members and the public for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.05pm.
Signed this 17th   day of December 2013.         
Chairman……………………………….
